

'Helping us to help ourselves learn'

Wednesday 17th June 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

As we continue to navigate these unprecedented times, I wanted to update you following our letter on the 4th of June on some of the upcoming changes to support your children, either through childcare provision, or with the reopening of schools from the 29th of June.

Over the past few weeks staff have been working diligently on developing plans to ensure a safe return to schools. There are a number of important changes you need to be made aware of which I have listed below:

Days in schools

The return to schools is part of Welsh Government's 'Check in, Catch Up and Prepare' strategy, focussed on the wellbeing of pupils. To limit the amount of pupils on site and to make the environment as safe as possible, children will be invited into school on specific days and will be with their peers in groups of 8 or less for the day. We will share specific details on what days your children will be invited in as soon as possible. Unfortunately, we are unable to take requests for specific days due to the logistics involved.

If you do not feel comfortable sending your children into school, then I want to reassure you there is no consequence for this. Children should only come in if you feel comfortable that they do so. It is also essential that you only send your children to school if they are well. If they show any signs of illness, particularly if they develop a high temperature, persistent cough or loss of taste/smell, then please keep them at home.

Key Worker Childcare Provision

Demand for childcare provision continues to grow, as rules begin to relax in response to COVID-19. In order to ensure the safety of all staff and pupils, and to adhere to the guidelines set by Welsh Government on social distancing, we will not be able to accept any new registrations for childcare from













'Helping us to help ourselves learn'

the 22nd June. Any families already making use of this provision can continue to do so until the end of term. Parents who work in schools should contact the school to enquire about childcare.

Childcare provision will normally operate from 8.30 – 4.30, depending on the availability of staff.

Please be aware that if your child is making use of childcare provision, they will not be able to move across to school provision on the same day, and vice versa, for health and safety reasons.

Nursery Provision

Unfortunately, we will not be able to accommodate nursery children onsite for the summer term, given the COVID-19 risk factors, logistics of our site/staffing and adhering to the guidance.

School Meals

Please note that the local authority is suspending the school meals service for the summer term, to minimise any risks in schools. Fresh fruit will however be made available if children require a snack. If your children are with us over lunchtime in the HUB, they will need to bring a packed lunch. Those children eligible for free schools meals will continue to receive vouchers to purchase food to bring in for mealtimes.

We are also not able to provide a breakfast or after school clubs for the summer term for health and safety reasons linked to managing COVID-19.

Transport

Parents are requested to make use of active travel methods to bring their children into us on the days allocated. This means if you can walk, scoot, or ride to school we ask that you do so. If that is not possible, we ask that you drive your children in.













'Helping us to help ourselves learn'

We are endeavouring to ensure that transport is available to those who qualify and have no other means to get to school, however please be aware that we cannot guarantee that all needs can be met due to the social distancing requirements on transport.

Communications

Please be mindful that national advice and guidance in relation to COVID – 19 continues to evolve and staffing capacity could also be impacted as a result of the Track Trace and Protect programme. Inevitably, this could result in plans being changed to reflect the latest position. **We will continue to update you as soon as possible**, but in the interim if you haven't already done so please follow us on social media and check in on our school website and the Vale of Glamorgan Council website for updates as they become available.

Lastly, I would like to reiterate my thanks and patience to all of you and your children as we move along this journey together. Your support has been a source of strength for staff who continue to do their utmost to ensure they provide the best provision for learning and wellbeing both at home and in the classroom during these challenging times.

Kind regards

AJ Gilbert









